Transport Decisions Committee - 19 July 2007

Item TD10

Oxford, Phipps Road – Proposed relocation of highway gate
Comments:

1. The overall consultation process started back in September 2003 with the site visit and we were advised that further consultation would be required to provide evidence of the need to move the gate. Although the relocation is a County Council issue, Cowley Area Committee agreed to carry out further consultation in order to move the process forward. 

2. The City Council consultation sent letters  to  Bailey, Boswell, Frederick, Knolles and Phipps Roads and had 137 letters returned which gives a response rate of 54%.  The County Council consultation had 62 letters returned which gives a response rate of 24% although the actual letter response was 25 as a petition accounted for 19 signatures. This gives an actual response rate of 10% which is low.
3. In paragraph 2 it refers to the City Council consultation. The City Council consultation showed that 51% (70) of respondents wanted the gate moved on safety grounds with an additional 5% did not mind. Only 28% (39) wanted it to stay in its current location. 
4.   Actual number objecting is 25 letters plus 1 petition = 26. This amounts to around 10% of people objecting which is not a significant number. The conclusion (paragraph 7) states that the objection is significant which it is not. 

5. The County Council traffic survey showed that with the combination of total vehicle movements and the level of those exceeding 30 mph there may be some merit in resiting the highway gate to remove the rat-running traffic to improve the overall environment for residents. The County Council survey reported that for a relatively small residential area there is a significant level of vehicular movement and a relatively high level of vehicles exceeding 30mph. 
6. Costs – Area Committee has agreed to pay all the expenses of moving the gate and as there is a speeding problem this would be the best way to address this. Otherwise how will the County Council address the identified speeding problem as it is considered to be dangerous? 
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